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Item 4. Future role of the Working Group 

Mr. Chair,

Hungary believes that the Working Group on Minorities is a useful and unique forum for expert discussions on very sensitive and topical questions with regard to minorities. The Working Group is playing an indispensable role as the only UN forum for NGOs concerned about the plight of minorities throughout the world. However, lately we had to witness that the participation of governmental delegations at the sessions of the Working Group was moderate. 

Consequently, Mr. Chair, especially in light of the last session of the Commission on Human Rights in which the idea of a new mandate on minorities has not received sufficient support,  there is an urgent need to revitalize the work of the Working Group. In our opinion one of the means to do so is by promoting the dialogue between minorities and the member states. For having a substantial exchange of views, the Working Group could establish a more structured way of discussion, for example by providing in advance the text of the NGO or minority statements for the concerned governments which would probably improve the quality of the discussion giving sufficient time for the governments to prepare substantial, detailed responses. On the other hand we have to support the voluntary fund which would make it possible for many minorities to address the Working Group, the only UN forum dealing with the plight of minorities. 

We are convinced that the Working Group should strengthen its think tank character and it could provide useful reports, analyses and advises through the Sub-Commission for the CHR about the possible ways of standard setting, with relation to the protection of minorities within the framework of the United Nations.

We are convinced that the flexible character of the mandate of the Working Group could be utilized in a more efficient way. For example the regional seminars organized recently by the Working Group proved to be a useful tool for the development of cooperation with regional mechanisms in this field, for the awareness-raising of minority problems and reaching out to communities to raise minority concerns in UN fora. 

However, we should see that there is a protection gap within the UN system concerning minorities, since the Working Group on Minorities is not in the position to address crises situations, to act as an early warning mechanism, or as a monitoring body dealing with individual complaints and making on site visits. Therefore, the international community should continue to examine possible solutions to address these shortcomings. We hope that the report requested from the High Commissioner by this year CHR resolution on minorities will give useful, substantial guidance for us, who are interested in the promotion of minority protection within the UN system. However in the meanwhile all actors, including the members of the Working Group, the member states and the NGO society should think about the possible ways and means to enable this important forum to fulfill its unique mission in the future. 

Thank you. 
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